
HOKOWHITU SCHOOL NEWSLETTER 
         Friday the 13th of December 2024 
 

  Important Upcoming Events 2024 / 2025 
 

16 December 1.45pm Transition visit into 2025 classes 

17 December TKM, TKA and TKT celebration days 

18 December 
12.45pm 

Classes finish for 2024 at 12.45pm 

30 + 31 January Staff call back days 

31 January 1.30 - 
2.30pm 

Informal ‘meet and greet’ in classrooms. Bring your stationery and 
sunhat, and come and say ‘hi’ to the teaching team 

Monday 3 February 
8.50am 

School opens for 2025 -  day 1 of Term 1 

     
 

UPDATE FROM THE PRINCIPAL 
 
 
Kia ora e te whānau 

It was lovely to share a coffee and chat to start the day on Tuesday with whānau who have 
helped us out over this year. We are well aware that many of our helpful adults were not able to come in during 
working hours. To everyone who has helped us, thank you so much and meri kirihimete! 
 

CHRISTMAS CARNIVAL  
Thank you so much to Amy Westergaard and the large team that had a part in the huge success of the carnival 
last night. From the food donations, to the food preparation and subsequent serving, to the physical set up and 
pack down -it was a huge undertaking and even with the weather conspiring to make it difficult, everything 
pretty much ran like clockwork! Tino pai rawa whānau. 
Thanks to everyone who came along and supported the carnival too. 
 

PRIZE GIVING AND YEAR 6 GRADUATION 

Excessive heat and limited space aside, these events also proved successful. Of course, we all hoped we’d be 
outside enjoying the event in the sunshine, but plan B worked (thanks Mrs GM). 
 
Limited time last night meant that I was unable to share my reflection on 2024. Please feel free to read this 
instead. 
 

 
 
 



Tena koutou katoa   - welcome to Prizegiving 2024 

  
Highlights of this year have included our very successful Year 5 and 6 camps, a great sleepover and visit to Ngā 
Manu for Year 4 ākonga, the spectacle of Major Production, loads of sports events, regular house meetings, 
whole school reward days  - including ice skating here at school, book week – just to name a few! 
  
Our small but active wider PTA team has had another great year – this evening’s food stalls are a great example 
of this. The children have also enjoyed a number of pizza lunches,  yummy cookie sales and ever popular 
fundraisers like selling Calendar Art. Thank you for spearheading all this mahi Amy Westergaard. 
Tamariki – homai te paki paki to the amazing team that has made the ‘carnival’ aspect of our prizegiving 
happen again. 
  
Today we honour many learners - learners who have STRIVED to be the best they can be. Learners who have 
truly stepped up, tried new things, shown respect of self and others, investigated and shown creativity, valued 
others and best of all, been enthusiastic about their learning.  
Well done everyone! 
  
In 2025 we look forward to: 

-       The pool party on the 13 February 

-       EOTC week culminating in a whole school Big Day Out to Foxton at the end of February, 
-       Book Week 

-       Market Day 

  
I would like to sincerely thank some key people who hugely contribute to our success as a school. 
To my staff, support and teaching - thank you!! Your commitment to our school and to our children is second to 
none. Your skills, passion and enthusiasm continue to truly blow me away. Thanks to each and every one of you. 
  
Reece and Carlee – special thanks for the amazing support you both provide me in the ‘never a dull moment 
space’ of senior leadership!   
  
To the School Board - Philip and the team, THANK YOU, - your governance of our school is highly valued.. 2025 is 
a Board election year, do talk to a Board member or myself if this is something that  you may be interested in 
putting yourself forward to be considered for election. 
  
 To the many other people who have given so willingly of your time and skills to assist in classrooms, on trips, on 
the sports field, assisting with fundraisers etc – thank you. 
  
Most importantly, to the children – thank you to each and every one of you who bounce into school each day 
with a positive attitude and a smile on your dial. Being positive makes even learning much more fun. 
  
There are lots of exciting things happening at Hokowhitu School. It is such a great place to be! 
  
Meri Kirihimete - Merry Christmas everyone 

Have a happy and safe holiday and we’ll see most of you on the 3rd February next year.  If you would like to drop 
into the kete in the afternoon of the 31st January, you can greet the teaching team and drop off your stationery 
with less rush than the first morning.  
  
Nga mihi nui 
 

 

 

 



Our 2025 student leadership team was also announced last night. Congratulations to the following 2025 Year 
6’s on your selection as a student leader. We look forward to helping you to develop your leadership skills. 

2025 Ambassadors 
Harrison I  / Tupuse F  / Ruby A / Charlotte G 
 
2025 House Leaders 
Kakariki -  Lachie B & Maia S 
Kahurangi - Aarush M & Bailey C 
Whero - Mason M & Amiria S 
Kowhai - Matty B & Orla O 
 
2025 Student Councillors. 
Ronav P 
Minoo H 
Tyler O 
Chase J 
Amos S 
Olivia S 

Harry D 
Anne L 
Mila L 
Donnacha  F 
 
2025 Hokowhitu Wellbeing Warriors.  
Baxter R 
Zayd H 
Ava M 
Jaxson M 
Imogen B 
Elijah S 
Ben B 
Ava K 
Mila P 
Max B 

 

Our 2024 major prize winners were also announced last night. Congratulations to the following people on your 
successes: 
Miss T STRIVE Trophy - Hanna S 
Year 5 speech - William C   
Year 6 Speech winner - Daniel S  
For outstanding contribution to Musical and Dramatic Activities -  Maisey B.  
For Outstanding Contributions to Sports -  Austin D. 
For excellence in Information and Technology - Tristan C. 
Stewart Family Trophy for Excellence in Literacy - Alex G. 
Richard Bullock Trophy for excellence in mathematics - Joshpreet S.  
Honore Trophy for Outstanding Citizenship - Ava S.  
Hokowhitu STAR Award - Hannah P  
 

Congratulations to each of the graduating Year 6 students who crossed the stage last night. Each graduate had 
an affirmation written by a friend shared as they received their cap, yearbook and memorial pen. 
 

Wishing everyone a fantastic weekend. 
 

This will be our final full newsletter for this year.  
 

Please remember classes finish for 2024 at 12.45pm next Wednesday 18 December.  
We look forward to seeing refreshed ākonga streaming into the kura from 8.30am on Monday 3rd February. 
(please remember to pop into your kete between 1.30 and 2.30 on Friday 31 January to drop in stationery and 
say hello to the 2025 teaching team). 
 

Ngā mihi nui 
Lin Dixon 

 

 

 
 



SPORTS 

 
 
ALL SPORTS UNIFORM NEEDS TO BE RETURNED TO THE SCHOOL OFFICE BEFORE THE END OF TERM PLEASE. 
 
SUMMER SOCCER 
Hokowhitu Monarchs  - played their last game of the season against Turitea Twilight.  It was a tight game that 
could have gone either way but Turitea took it 1-0.  Ka pai to Ivy who was our player of the day. 
Nga mihi to the all the Monarchs for a fantastic season. 
You always gave it your all, played hard but fair and most of all had FUN! 
 
Hokowhitu Hotshots had a magnificent season, these guys have working as a team 
nailed down. Finished the season on a high note last night with a 5-0 win. Fantastic 
work team and many thanks to our awesome coach Andrew.   
6 wins from 8 games, and the last 5 wins all in a row. 28 goals total, and some amazing 
teamwork. 
 
From Arena Summer Soccer 
Congratulations to everyone that has participated this season, either as coordinator, coach/manager, parent or 
player.  Walking around yesterday it was awesome to see so many children enjoying the sport that is football. 
Regardless of if their team won or lost the players supported each other and shook hands with their opposition 
after a cheer.  This supportive nature makes for a great environment. 
 
 

☺ 
 
EGGS 
 

Egg deliveries to Hokowhitu School are all done now for the year.... so if you wanted extra and live in 
our home delivery regions, you just need to take the GROUP CODE out of your account, and click 
save, and then you will see our home delivery set up and all the things we do.... you can order via 
that way.  A big thank you to everyone who supports the school by buying eggs and other foods.  We 
do appreciate it! 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 
 
 
Achievement Awards 

 

Te Kete Wakahuia                                                            
Ellie - you have shown great progress in literacy learning. Well done for trying hard and listening in workshops. 
Ivory - for great teamwork during maths 
Paige - for great teamwork during maths 
Hui-Tanguru- working hard to learn her basic facts 
Hannah - fantastic encouragement of others and help look after our classroom 
Lucy E - for working so hard on your fundamental skills. Tīno pai. 
William - for being a clever mathematician. Kā pai. 
Hemi - for participating in our fundamental skills morning with enthusiasm. Kā pai. 
Kirill - for working hard on your basic facts. 
Remy - for super letter writing. 
Neave - for being so kind and helpful in our kete. 
 

Te Kete Pounamu 
George - for making thoughtful choices with your peers. 
Delenaa - You have made fantastic progress in maths this year Delenaa, Ka pai! 
Baoyu - for asking lots of questions to deepen your knowledge and understanding! 
 
Thank you TKP for a fantastic year of learning. We have been so impressed by the progress you have all made and the 
amazing learners you have turned into! 
Have a wonderful break with your whānau, stay safe and have fun. We look seeing you around in 2025! 
 

Te Kete Manawa  
Wow TKM! What a year it has been. Thank you for all of your hard work over the year. We have made a lot of memories 
for 2024! We only have 3 more days to go next week until you get to put your feet up and relax while you enjoy time with 
your whānau over the holidays. We wish you all a very Merry Christmas and a Happy New Year. Stay safe and be kind to 
one another. 
 

Te Kete Aronui 
Rylan - for publishing a great 'Year in Review' 
William - for working well with others in team maths problem solving activities 
Imogen D, Lucy, Quinn - for great art work, design and creativity! 
Sam M - for enthusiasm and a positive attitude towards all our kete activities 
Mason O - clever maths work, you can crack codes! 
 
A big thank you to all our families for your support this year! Whether it was helping with homework, volunteering, or just 
cheering your kids on, it made a huge difference. We've loved working with your amazing kids, and your encouragement 
has been such a big part of their success. 
Merry Christmas 
Jenny, Stacey and Priscilla 
 

Te Kete Tangaroa 
Well done to all of TKT for an amazing year. We have all worked so hard this year to achieve so much. A special well done 
to the Year 6 children. You have made us all so proud. You have shown leadership every day through your actions and 
how you treat others.  

 
 
 



 

Community Notices 



 



 



 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 



“Hi parents, if you are looking for high quality care with an epic fun filled Holiday 
Programme for your child/ren during the School Holidays, Massey Kids Club have spaces 
available for you. Our Summer Holiday Programme is now open and ready for bookings. 
Please get in touch with me by emailing manager@masseykidsclub.ac.nz to 
enquire/enroll. We also have spaces available in our After School Programme during the 
School Terms. I look forward to hearing from you.” 
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